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6th October 2025 

 
President: Paul Jenner                 Secretary: Richard Ryan 

Email: michaelpauljenner@gmail.com.                      Email: rich.ryan4475@gmail.com 

 
Apologies: Sharmeen Hyatt, Craig Jones, Rod Kestle, (LOA), Peter Mayow, Tony 

Rayner, Barry Stafford, George Varghese, Mavis Moodie, George Arulanantham. 

Visitors: Jillian Alexander, Myra Watt, Debby Bradley, Tabatha Elliot, Cat Levine. 
 

President Paul welcomed our visitors to the meeting and thanked everyone for their 
attendance. Paul called for Club officer nominations for the 2026/27 Rotary year. 

 
Guest Speaker 

Troy Elliot introduced the importance of mental health 
initiatives for children, drawing from his previous 

experience as CEO of the I Am Hope Foundation, which 
successfully secured government funding for mental 

health programs. He highlighted the critical role of 
Rotary in supporting these initiatives and emphasized 

the need for a solid governance structure to further 
advance their goals. Troy acknowledged the significant 

contributions of key team members like Cat Levine, 

whose passion for child wellbeing drives the program’s 
success. He noted the Think and Be Me program's 

achievements in reaching numerous schools and engaging educators and students 
alike in emotional regulation practices. 

The core of the Think and Be Me 
program revolves around teaching 

children about emotional wellbeing 
through relatable concepts, such as 

the "Angry Dragon" and "Cool Cat," 
which help them understand and 

manage their feelings. The program 
has received positive feedback from 

schools, with reports of reduced 
bullying and improved emotional 

responses among students. Troy outlined future plans to expand the program into 

new regions like Hawke's Bay while ensuring sustainability by training new educators 
and collaborating with other organizations. He also discussed the challenges of 

securing operational funding amidst high competition for grants and stresses the 
importance of building a network of support. 

 
In conclusion, Troy called on the Rotary members and their networks to assist in 

fundraising efforts, to sustain and grow the initiative. He expressed gratitude for the 
foundational support received so far and encouraged ongoing collaboration to ensure 

that children's mental health remains a priority.  
The ultimate goal is to equip children with the tools they need to navigate their 

emotions effectively, fostering a healthier future generation. 

Cat Levine 
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Thought for the Week Brian Williams 
Never reach out your hand , unless you are willing to extend an arm. 

(Pope Paul VI) 
 

Five minutes: Phil Aish presented a follow up to his recent guest speaker spot with 
pictures of the bridge building exercise to get building supplies to a village site in 

Ache Paraguay. 
A tribute to the tenacity of the Ache people. 

 
 
Club notices:   

Duties. 

Monday the 13th of October will be a Movie Night at the Lido Epsom.  
Monday the 20th of October Ben        Oranga & Community Sports 

 

Remember ‘The Joy of Walking’ project is live, online. 
 The "Joy of Walking" is a 12-month community 

program by the Rotary Club of Maungakiekie, offering 
monthly self-guided walks in the Onehunga, One Tree 

Hill, and Epsom areas to encourage physical activity 
and community connection.  

https://joyofwalking.nz/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Generations     Happy Visitors   

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://joyofwalking.nz/


 
 

Movie Night. 
Monday the 13th of October will be a Movie Night at the 

Lido Epsom.  
The film is Downton Abbey: The Grand Finale. 

Replaces our usual meeting that week. Please notify of your 
intention to attend, as soon as possible, to Gary Hays to 

facilitate the theatre booking. 
 

 
 

 

 
Dates for November 2025 Rotary Club of Maungakiekie Bookfair:  

 

Pamphlet dates: 
• Monday 13th October- Printed 

stock delivered for splitting into delivery 
zones with maps. 

 
• Monday 20th October- Pamphlet 

zone stock ready for Club Members 
pickup this night. 

 
• Tuesday 21st October- Pamphlet 

delivery begins, and all delivered by 
Sunday 9th November. 

 

Sorting dates: November 
• Begin sorting.   

• Monday 10th - open Room 7-
Sorting. Arrange banana boxes. 

Receive 2 x 3cum bins outside the deck, 
and setup using OC House tables. 

 
• Tuesday 18th- open Room 4-

Fiction and begin setup with extra 
tables. 

 
• Wednesday 19th- open Room 6- 

Music, CDs, and NZ 
 

 

 
• Thursday 20th- 9am- Take over whole House and  

setup Rooms 5-History, Sport, Art.   Room 8- Children’s books, toys, and 
puzzles. 

 
 

 
 



 
 

Book fair times: 
• Friday21st- Open at 7am-9am for Early Birds/dealers with $30 entry fee and 

EFTPOS. Close 5pm 
 

• Saturday 22nd- 9am to 5pm 
 

• Sunday 23rd- 9am to 12pm. Last gasp sale to close at 2pm. ( Marbecks etc.)  
Loadout residue to OJI fibre. Loadout tables and clean up. 

 
• Monday 24th-9am  Final checks and hand back to Tony and Miguel at OCH. 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Happy Days! 
Bill Grayson 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
RYLA   2026 
District are looking for expressions of interest in sending candidates to RYLA , (Rotary 

Youth Leadership Awards.) to be held in June 2026, at MERC Long Bay. 
Applications are required this year, 2025, to confirm numbers for planning. 

If anyone knows of suitable candidates, from your social group or family connections. 
Please advise Noel Carey. 



 



 
 
Smile: It makes people wonder what you have been up to! 

 
  
  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Rotary Maungakiekie Bulletin Editor:  Bill Appleton 

  bill.appleton.ri@gmail.com 
 

 

• End note.  Humanity is our ultimate community, and everyone plays a 
crucial role. 
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